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JUNIOR AND INFANTS SCHOOLS FORUMS


EPHA Executive members have established two forums focused on the particular needs of headteachers from Junior and Infant schools.


The Junior Schools’ Forum, led by Alison Blant (head at Pitsea Juniors) has considered the issue of moderation of Key Stage 1 results and baseline assessments for children in Year 3 – these are a particular concern for Junior schools that often face challenges when arguing the progress of their pupils.


The EYFS/Infant schools’ group has focused on funding issues, in particular the changes to the funding of the Foundation Stage. The group’s concerns (led by Shelagh Harvey, head at Ingatestone Infants) were shared with Tim Coulson and their discussion has resulted in a recommendation to the Schools’ Forum in July to reinstate the separate AWPU for Foundation and Key Stage 1 funding.  

















Executive Meeting with the Local Authority 


22 May 2013


The EPHA Executive meets termly to discuss topical and strategic issues with the Local Authority. At the Summer term meeting the Executive met with Tim Coulson, Director for Education and Learning in Essex, and other colleagues from the LA. 


The agenda included a presentation from Detective Inspector Ewan Wilson about child sexual exploitation, which is increasingly a serious issue in Essex, as well as nationally. He asked schools to share information and to be aware of the signs that could indicate that a child is vulnerable.


The Executive also discussed the current admissions’ criteria, which are having a significant impact in some areas. 


Ralph Holloway gave an update on the (secondary) review of Pupil Referral Units. Schools will be asked to share information about reduced timetables for pupils at risk of exclusion, in order to develop a county-wide understanding of the issue. 


The Local Offer is a national initiative around developing effective provision for children with SEND, and the Executive was reminded of the timeline for the Essex Local Offer. 


The minutes of the Executive meetings can be found at


� HYPERLINK "http://new.essexprimaryheads.co.uk/meetings/executive-meetings" �http://new.essexprimaryheads.co.uk/meetings/executive-meetings�


























FULL MINUTES AND PRESENTATIONS FROM THE EXECUTIVE MEETINGS ARE AVAILABLE ON THE EPHA WEBSITE


Invoices for the annual subscription for EPHA will be sent to schools in June. The 2013/14 subscription will stay at £120 - £20 of this will be retained by each Area to fund resources for the termly heads’ meetings.   











School Teachers’ Pay and Conditions 2013


The changes to the School Teachers’ Pay and Conditions in September 2013 will have a considerable impact on schools and it is essential that a new Pay Policy is adopted for the start of the autumn term. The summer Area headteacher meetings will include a training and development session, led by Nicki Harris (Schools’ HR team), aimed at headteachers or acting deputies. A model policy and guidance can be found on the secure area of the infolink and on the EPHA website. Contact Nicki at � HYPERLINK "mailto:nicki.harris@essex.gov.uk" �nicki.harris@essex.gov.uk� for more information. 





























EPHA CONFERENCE NEWS





DEPUTY HEADS’ CONFERENCE


Friday 11 October 2013


Weston Community Homes Stadium


Further information and booking forms will be sent to all schools in late June. Speakers will include Mick Walters and Michael Hughes.





Next year’s EPHA ANNUAL HEADTEACHERS’ CONFERENCE will be held on Friday 14 March 2014 at Stock Brook Country Club.


Key note speaker: Tim Brighouse.


Please reserve the date in your diary.

















You can contact EPHA through the website


www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk


 via Pam Langmead, EPHA Manager, at     � HYPERLINK "mailto:langmead@tesco.net" ��langmead@tesco.net� or


Harriet Phelps-Knights, EPHA Chair, 


via Janet Duke Primary School or


Mike Blant, EPHA Liaison Officer, mikeblant@gmail.com





























EPHA Meetings Summer term 2013





N-EAST      Wednesday 12 June  Weston Homes Community Stadium


SOUTH       Thursday 13 June          The Belvedere, Crays Hill


CENTRAL   Tuesday 18 June          Chelmsford City Football Club


WEST   	       Wednesday 19 June     The Churchgate Hotel   


Meetings start at 9.00 am and please book out the whole day to ensure you benefit from the District, EPHA and Local Authority input.  Lunch and refreshments will be provided free.    





See overleaf for all the meeting dates for the 2013/2014 school year.        


The Area Annual General Meetings will be held at the Summer term headteacher meetings – please consider joining the EPHA Executive and be part of a strong association supporting primary headteachers of maintained schools and academies in Essex.





EPHA ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING


The EPHA Annual General Meeting will be held on Tuesday 15 October at Chelmsford City Football Club, at 9.00 am. The agenda will include a report from the current EPHA Chair, a chance to review the constitution of the association and the election of county officers.




















